
 
 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
19th November 2019 
 
Dear Parents, 
 

The school has purchased these books to provide another way to support your child in the learning of 
times tables.  By the end of Year 3, it is expected that children should know the 2x, 3x, 4x, 5x, 8x and 10x 
tables.  By the end of Year 4, it is expected that children know all times tables up to 12x.  In June 2020, Year 
4 children will be the first year group to take part in a national test which has been introduced.  
     
Please complete one page per week as part of homework, focusing on one times table each week.  You 
know the needs of your child better than anyone, so if you feel they need to practise the 3x table for a few 
weeks, please do so.  Alternatively, if your child is already competent with times tables then you could 
introduce a timer where they can try to beat their time each week.  So please use this book in the most 
suitable way for your child.  Please return the book weekly, with homework, so staff can monitor progress.   
 
Many thanks 
 
 
Sarah Kitchin 
Maths Subject Lead 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

St James’ Church of England Junior School 
Wellington Row, Whitehaven, Cumbria, CA28 7HG 

Tel. 01946 695311   
Email: admin@stjamesjun.cumbria.sch.uk 

Website: stjamesjun.cumbria.sch.uk 
 

Headteacher: Mr Andrew Beattie 

 
“With exploring minds, and faith; we grow and learn together.” 
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